
From: Wadhwani, Emel@Waterboards
To: "Daniel Cooper"; Arthur S. Pugsley; "Hayat, Becky"
Cc: Wyels, Philip@Waterboards; Mallory-Jones, Ryan@Waterboards; Crowl, Adrianna@Waterboards; Unger,

Samuel@Waterboards; Purdy, Renee@Waterboards; Ridgeway, Ivar@Waterboards; Fordyce,
Jennifer@Waterboards; "adangelo@dpw.lacounty.gov"; "gcoon@dpw.lacounty.gov"; gfarber@dpw.lacounty.gov;
"ageorge@dpw.lacounty.gov"; "ghildeb@dpw.lacounty.gov"; "jthorsen@malibucity.org";
"rduboux@malibucity.org"; "jbrown@malibucity.org"; "bsteets@geosyntec.com"; "cwessel@geosyntec.com";
Christi Hogin; Howard Gest

Subject: SWRCB/OCC File A-2477: Petition for Review of the Approval of the North Santa Monica Bay Watershed
Management Group"s EWMP

Date: Thursday, July 28, 2016 9:41:00 AM

Petitioners:
 
I am following up on your petition for review of the Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control
Board (Los Angeles Water Board) Executive Officer’s action to approve the North Santa Monica Bay
EWMP, submitted May 19, 2016, to the Los Angeles Water Board and the State Water Resources
Control Board (State Water Board).  
 
In accordance with California Code of Regulations, Title 23, section 2050.5(e) the State Water Board
shall, within ninety days of receipt of the petition, issue a notification informing the petitioner that
the petition is complete and setting thirty days for filing of the administrative record by the regional
board and responses by  interested persons.  If the State Water Board does not issue such
notification within ninety days, the petition is dismissed by operation of law, unless a petition is
being held in abeyance.  In this case, the petition would be dismissed on August 18, 2016, the
ninety-first day following receipt of the petition. 
 
On July 19, 2016, the Los Angeles Water Board issued a Notice informing interested persons that it
would hold a public meeting on September 8, 2016, to decide whether to review the petition on its
merits or to not review the petition.  The Los Angeles Water Board indicated that, if it decides to
review the petition on its merits, it will do so at a subsequent publicly-noticed meeting.
 
Prior to making its own determination as to whether it will take up review of your petition, the State
Water Board prefers to have the benefit of any review of the petition by the Los Angeles Water
Board.   Accordingly, I am writing to suggest that you request that the petition to the State Water
Board be placed in abeyance pending a determination by the Los Angeles Water Board as to
whether that Board will review the Executive Officer’s determination.  If the Los Angeles Water
Board elects to review the Executive Officer’s determination, the State Water Board would then
suggest that you keep the petition in abeyance until after any determination by the Los Angeles
Water Board on the merits.   
 
In order to avoid potential procedural concerns, the State Water Board further suggests that you file
a petition within thirty days of either the Los Angeles Water Board’s failure to act, if the Board
decides not to take up the petition on its merits on September 8, 2016, or the Los Angeles Water
Board’s action on the merits at a future meeting. 
 
Please let me know if you have any questions.
 
Emel
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Emel G. Wadhwani
Senior Staff Counsel
Office of Chief Counsel
State Water Resources Control Board
1001 I Street
Sacramento, CA  95814
916-322-3622
Fax:  916-341-5199
 


